
BOCONEO P.O. Box 241295, Cleveland, OH 44124 Copyright © 2017 by B.O.C.O.N.E.O.  ·  All Rights reserved  ·  E-Mail: boconeo@gmail.com 

President’s Message                       

This Month’s Meeting 
 

“CPVC Wet Sprinkler Systems for NFPA 13, 13R & 13D” 
Presented by Tom Rauenswinder of Spears 

BBS2017-239 3 hours of continuing education for 
BO, MPE, BI, FPI, MI, PPE, RBO, RPE, and RBI certifications. 

 
Click To Register Here 

 

September 2017 

 

Electrical Roundtable 
@ 10:30 AM 

 
Plan Exam Roundtable 

@ 10:30 AM 
 

Plumbing Roundtable 
@ 10:30 AM 

 
 

Welcome back from our long summer break. If you are like me, I’m glad summer 
is almost over from the hectic construction activity. 
  
November elections will be here before long. If you are interested in running for 
office, please see Ray Sack at 440-943-7115. He is the chairman of the 
nominations committee established last spring. 
  
BOCONEO is coordinating with the Board of Building Standards to host the 
mandatory education for our January monthly meeting. This may require the 
January meeting to be scheduled for a different day than the third Wednesday of 
the month. Details to follow. 
  
Next week, the Annual International Code Council (ICC) Conference will be held 
in Columbus. Mike Boso from the City of Grove City, Ohio is running for an ICC 
Directors seat. Please show your support to Mike. . 
 
Update: Monday 09/11/17, Mike Boso won the seat for Director-at-Large. 
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Checking account beginning balance                 $20,841.48 

 

     Deposits: 

 

 Membership              $        100.00 

                $        100.00  

  

      Less:                  

 

Donation – COCOA         500.00    

Board meeting          115.24  

Transfer to Money Market Account         10,000.00 

                                          $10,615.24      

 

Ending Balance                      $10,326.24 

 

 

Scholarship Account Beginning Balance                   $5965.84 

      Deposits: 

 Hole Sponsorship/Players                             325.00 

   

                      $    325.00  

 

Ending Balance               $6290.84 

 

 

 

Money Market Account Beginning Balance                                                         $37,662.07 

     Plus: 

 Transfer       10,000.00  

 Interest                                   0.75 

 

Ending Balance                         $47,662.82  

 

 

 

TOTAL ASSETS:                          $64,279.90 
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The 2017 Boconeo golf outing was attended by over 70 
golfers and guests.   
 
The total collected for the outing was $9,330.00 from the 
hole sponsorships and the players.  The total costs for the 
outing, including over twenty prizes and a great dinner 
were $4,490.19.   
 
The final result was an income for our scholarship fund of 
$4,839.19.  Thanks to all of our hole sponsors and players 
for their support! 
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ACF 471, LLC/Alan Fodor 

Auburn Home Builders 

Beck Architects 

Bruce's Septic 

Buckeye Excavating 

Carter Lumber 

CT Consultants 

Decker, Jim 

Dinardo Companies, Inc. 

Donley's, Inc. 

Electrical Accents 

Enterprise Construction 

Enzoco Homes 

Executive Builders 

Flanik, Jerry 

Fort Promotions 

Gottschalk Building 

Gwinn Bros. Construction, Inc. 

Heilman, Laura 

Hoar Construction 

Howard Sonenstein 

Inspection Solutions 

Kenco Electric 

Kennington Electric 

Kowalczyk, Paul 

M.J. Builders 

Mark Angie Builders 

Menn, Dave 

Mullett Company 

Myers Homes 

North East Ohio Fire Prevention 
Assn. 

OBOA 

Otero Signature Homes 

P.K. Wadsworth 

Paul Davis Cleve/Akron 

Payne & Payne 

Peerless Electric 

Petitti Landscaping 

Petronzio 

Petros Homes 

Portman Electric 

Sack, Ray 

Sal's Landscaping Co. 

Skvasik, Mike 

Villers Electric 

Yanesh Bros. 
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This month’s scheduled class will be “CPVC Wet Sprinkler Systems for NFPA 13, 
13R & 13D” presented by Tom Rauenswinder of Spears.  This class, BBS2017-
239, will provide 3 hours of continuing education for BO, MPE, BI, FPI, MI, PPE, 
RBO, RPE, and RBI certifications.  
  
The electrical, plumbing and plan examiner roundtables begin at 10:30 a.m.   
Roundtables will run from 10:30 to 11:30 a.m. with lunch starting around noon.  
Please sign up for the roundtable you plan to attend. 
  
REMEMBER that you must “swipe in” to be on the attendance roster.  If you do 
not receive a certificate that means you are not on the roster. If you are not on 
the roster, you will not be reported to the BBS as attending the class.  It is your 
responsibly to be sure your attendance is recorded. 
 
The email address you have on file is used to send your certificate of 
attendance.  If you have changed jobs or email addresses, please let us know so 
we can update the contact email.  If you do not receive your certificate within 5 
days of the class or have an issue with your receipt of the email, please let us 
know at boconeo.certificate@gmail.com.    
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Welcome Back 
We hope everyone had a great summer season. 

James McReynolds 
First Vice President 

David Menn 
Second Vice President 

Gregory Fort 
Secretary 


